
Aurora Village Board- 
I am writing to voice my support for historic designation of Campbell Arts Building and Barler Music 
Building. As you know they form the Arts Quad on the Wells College campus along with Long Library.  
 
These are highly unique buildings and architecturally significant. They are now all 50+ years of age and 
all 3 should have this historic designation. Only Long Library has the designation as it turned 50 earlier 
than the other 2, however, this should not effect the importance of Campbell and Barler.  The three sit 
harmoniously nestled in the gently sloping hillside and are visually stunning. 
Now that Campbell and Barler are fifty years old, each is eligible for historic designation by the Village. 
 
I would urge the Village Board to seek such designation for these 2 buildings to preserve the Arts Quad 
as a whole, securing these extraordinary and excellent examples of contemporary architecture for the 
future. 
 
Thank you,  
S. Jeanne LeFever, Emeritus A.I.A. 
Wells College 1984 BA Fine Arts 
NC State University 1988 M Architecture  
 


